BEFORE THE ARKANSAS BOARD OF REGISTRATION FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS AND LAND SURVEYORS

IN THE MATTER OF SHAUNA WILLIS, non-registrant:

COMPLAINT

The Arkansas Board of Registration for Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors (hereinafter "the Board") received a complaint on January 17, 2008, charging Shauna Renee Willis (non-registrant, hereinafter referred to as "the Respondent"), with one count of offering to practice engineering in Arkansas, in violation of ACA §17-30-102, and one count of offering engineering services without a valid Certificate of Authorization, in violation of ACA §17-30-303.

FINDINGS OF FACT

- 1. Although a graduate of an ABET-accredited chemical engineering program, the Respondent is not now, nor has she ever been, a registrant of the Board.
- 2. The Respondent's name appeared in an e-mail newsletter published by her employer for marketing purposes, without her knowledge, naming her as a "Chemical Engineer."
- 3. The employer is not a registrant of the Board, and was not aware of the implications of the title.
- 4. Upon being informed of the implications, the employer took immediate and effective steps to correct the advertisement.

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

Upon review of the evidence in its possession, the Board finds the Respondent's actions as described in the Findings of Fact do not constitute a violation of the statutes or rules governing the Arkansas Board of Registration for Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors.

ORDER

Based on these findings, the complaint against the Respondent is dismissed without further action by the Board.

SO ORDERED this 11th day of March, 2008

William F. Fletcher, President

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I, Steve W. Haralson, Executive Director of the Arkansas State Board of Registration for Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors, do hereby certify that I have served a copy of the foregoing order by mailing copies of same, by first class mail, on this ______ day of May, 2008, to:

Ms. Shauna Willis SEA, Inc PO Box 22608 Little Rock, AR 72221-2608

> Steve W. Haralson Executive Director